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Executive Secretary Todd Smith’s Schedule

June
2 Children's Home Board Meeting
4 Funeral - Mrs. Linda Tanner, St. John FWBC
7 New Prospect FWB Church, Pamplico
7 Olanta FWB Church, Olanta
9 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
10 St. John FWB Church, Pamplico
14 First FWB Church, Myrtle Beach
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
21 Father’s Day with Family
26 South Carolina Conference Quarterly Meeting
28 Pine Grove FWB Church, Jefferson
July
5 Lesslie FWB Church, Rock Hill
6 Spartanburg Area Minister's Luncheon
7 Conway Minister’s Breakfast
11 Central Association Quarterly Meeting
12 Bethel FWB Church, Florence
14 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
18-23 NAFWB Convention, Cincinnati, OH
25 Beaver Creek Quarterly Meeting
26 First FWB Church, Inman, SC
26 First FWB Church, Una, SC
August
4 Conway Minister’s Breakfast
9 Bay Branch FWB Church, Timmonsville
11 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
15 Palmetto Conference
16 Eastside FWB Church, Florence
18 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
22 Eastern Conference Quarterly Meeting
23 High Point FWB Church, Lancaster

New Bookstore Manager

June 2009 Missionary Deficit Accounts:

Please pray about what God might have you or your
church to do in helping to reduce the account deficits of
these faithful South Carolina Missionaries.

David Aycock (Brazil) ($31,694.37)
Carlisle Hanna (India) ($88,095.24)
Bobby Poole (Brazil) ($4,104.78)
Fernando Bustamante (Effingham) ($5,554.78)

Mark Your Calendar

FWB National Convention - July 19-22, 2009, in
Cincinnati, Ohio

SC FWB Junior Camp - July 27-31, 2009, at Camp Pee
Dee in Marion, SC

SC WAC State Retreat - October 2-3, 2009, at the
White Oak Conference Center in Winnsboro, SC.

SC Conference First CTS Preliminary Meeting - Oct 17
Resitration 9:00 AM - Bay Branch FWB Church

SC FWB Fall Teen Retreat
- October 23-25, 2009, in
Myrtle Beach, SC.

Children’s Home Day -
Saturday, November 7,
2009

     On June 17, 2009, Christopher Edwards, assumed the
position as bookstore manager in Mrs. Linda Tanner’s
place.  Christopher graduated from Free Will Baptist
Bible College in Nashville, TN, in May 2008 with a B.A.
in General Christian Ministries.  Christopher and his wife
Emily have one son Jadon (7 months old).  Emily gradu-
ated from Free Will Baptist Bible College in 2006 with an
Associates Degree in Business and Administration.  Emily
and Christopher were involved in various youth and other
ministries in Free Will Baptist churches in Tennessee and
Georgia while attending Free Will Baptist Bible College.
Christopher was ordained into the Gospel ministry at the
Donelson Fellowship Free Will Baptist Church in Nash-
ville, TN, on Sunday, May 31, 2009.  Christopher is the
son of Rev. Mike Edwards, pastor at Horse Branch Free
Will Baptist Church in Turbeville.  Please pray for him
and his family during this transition.  Christopher is
available to fill in or supply the pulpit for pastors while
they are away.  Also, if you would like to contact him, his
email address is Chris@scfwb.com, or you can call him at

the Free Will Baptist
Christian Book and
Supply at 843-657-2092.

Memorial to Mrs. Linda Tanner

After a battle with cancer, Mrs. Linda Tanner, a native of
Pamplico, SC, went on to be with the Lord on June 1,
2009.  Mrs. Linda is survived by four sisters, her husband
Dexter, and her son Scott Tanner.  Mrs. Linda worked with
A.B. Dick and Company in Lake City for seventeen years,
and afterward worked with Lazy Boy Company in Florence
for 17 years.  Under previous Executive Secretary Mike
Jones’ leadership, Mrs. Linda Tanner came to work at our
South Carolina Free Will Baptist Christian Book and Supply
after her retirement at Lazy Boy.  She continued working
with the FWB Christian Book and Supply until the end of
2008 as her health permitted.  Her funeral was held on
Thursday, June 4, 2009, at St. John Free Will Baptist
Church in Pamplico, where Mrs. Linda served as a faithful
member for 12 years.  The funeral service was officiated
by Rev. Rickey Evans, pastor at Evergreen FWB Church in
Conway, Executive Secretary Todd Smith, and Rev.
Brandon Poston.  During the funeral service, Mrs. Lynn
Marlowe provided the special music.  Mrs. Linda was
saved in March 1997 at St. John FWB Church under the
ministry of Rev. Rickey Evans.  He described her as being
“faithful and dedicated.”  He also said, “You could count
on Mrs. Linda to be at church.  You didn’t have to worry
about whether or not she was going to be there.  She was
the key to help everything stay together.”  Mrs. Linda
served her church and faithfully served our South Carolina
Free Will Baptist churches.  She is now rejoicing with our
Lord in Heaven with the saints that have gone on before us.

The Informer is a bimonthly publication of the South Carolina Free Will
Baptist State Office located at 1169 Atkinson Street, Turbeville, SC

29162.  The Informer is distributed in the second month of each
publication.  The purpose of the Informer is to share news and events

relating to South Carolina Free Will Baptist churches and their ministries
that are a part of the National Association of Free Will Baptist located in

Antioch, TN.  Any suggested news worthy articles and pictures are
encouraged to be submitted to Executive Secretary Todd Smith by the

15th day of the 1st month of each publication.  Please forward all
information to ToddSmith@scfwb.com.  All articles are subject to editing

and exclusion based on content and space availability.

(Pictured Left:  Christo-
pher and Emily Edwards

and their son Jadon)

In This Issue: Page
Conference Meetings    2
Church News    3
New Pastorates    6
Denomination News    7

WELCOME
 CHRISTOPHER,

EMILY, AND JADON
EDWARDS TO SOUTH

CAROLINA FREE
WILL BAPTIST!



Vol. 38  Num 3 May/June  2009  Page 2 Vol. 38  Num 3 May/June 2009 Page 7

FWBBC Honors Bert and Dianne TippettWilson Joins FWB IMState CTS/NYC Competition

The South Carolina Free Will Baptist State CTS Competi-
tion took place on Friday and Saturday, May 1-2, 2009, at
Peace FWB Church in Florence.  Students competed in
various music, arts, and Bible categories.  Throughout the
event, it was evident that students from many of our Free
Will Baptist churches in South Carolina had worked hard on
their competition categories on church and district levels.
The winners at the state competition will be going on to
compete in the National Youth Conference in Cincinnati,
Ohio at the National Association of Free Will Baptist Con-
vention.  If you would like to get more information on how
your young people can get involved in learning God’s word
or exercising their talents for the Lord through our South
Carolina Free Will Baptist CTS ministry, feel free to contact
CTS State Director, Rev. Bruce Kimbrel at 843-393-4003.

Pictured Above:  CTS Competitors, Officers, and Judges at
Peace Church.  Note:  Some competitors not pictured.

Beaver Creek Donates $1,000 to Children’s Home
The Beaver Creek
Conference convened at
Canaan Free Will
Baptist Church in
Lancaster for their
quarterly meeting on
Saturday, April 25,
2009.  Moderator Tim
Hackett welcomed
everyone to the meet-
ing.  Rev. Todd Black,
pastor at Turning Point

FWB Church in Spartanburg, read Scripture from Psalm
23.  Rev. Clay Cordell, pastor at Canaan FWB Church,
gave the host pastor welcome.  The response was given by
Assistant Moderator Rev. Tim Larrimore, pastor at Liberty
FWB Church in Lancaster.  During the meeting, the
Beaver Creek Association voted to give $1,000 toward the
Children’s Home Debt Retirement Campaign.  Special
music for the worship service was provided by Mrs. Dena
Cordell, and Rev. Kenneth Cash (pictured above), pastor
at First FWB Church in Una, preached the morning
message from 1 Corinthians 13.  A rising vote of thanks
was given to the Canaan FWB Church for doing a great
job in hosting the conference meeting.

Eastern Conference Honors Senior Ministers

The Eastern Conference
met on Saturday, May
23, 2009, for its quar-
terly meeting at Olanta
Free Will Baptist Church
in Olanta, SC.  Modera-
tor Rev. Brian Tolliver
(pictured left) shared the
morning devotion.
During the meeting, the
Eastern Conference
voted to honor each of

their senior ministers with a love gift of $200.  The morning
message was brought by SC FWB Executive Secretary
Todd Smith.  A wonderful meal was provided by the
members of the Olanta Free Will Baptist Church.  The next
Eastern Conference meeting will be held on Saturday,
August 22, 2009, at St. John FWB Church in Pamplico at
9:30 AM.

South Carolina Conference
Convenes at First, Kingstree

The South Carolina Conference convened for its quarterly
meeting on Friday, June 26, 2009, at First FWB Church in
Kingstree.  The First FWB Church members provided a
wonderful meal for everyone prior to the meeting.  Assistant
Moderator Rev. Mike Edwards, pastor at Horse Branch FWB
Church, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Rev. Brian
Sergeant led the congregation in “How Great Thou Art” and
“I Will Sing the Wondrous Story.”  Rev. Wayland Owens
gave the host pastor welcome.  Rev. Mike Edwards shared a
devotion from Nehemiah 1.   After the roll call of ministers,
special music was provided by Rev. and Mrs. Royce Horne,
Rev. and Mrs. Bobby Bragan, and Rev. and Mrs. Mark
Leonard.  Rev. Mark Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB
Church in Pamplico, brought the evening message from I and
II Timothy.  Various reports were heard from conference and
state representatives.  A rising vote of thanks was extended to
the First, Kingstree Church for their hospitality.  The next
South Carolina Conference meeting will take place on Friday,
October 2, 2009.

Pictured Above L to R:  Mark and Myra Leonard, Royce and
Carol Horne, and Rebekah and Robert Bragan provide special
music during the South Carolina Conference meeting.

Faith, Darlington 36th Homecoming

     More than 250 people
gathered in the Free Will
Baptist Bible College’s
Memorial Auditorium on
June 4, 2009 to share in
an evening to honor long-
time employees Bert and
Dianne Tippett for their
44-year ministry at
FWBBC.  For the first
time in school history, an
event was streamed live
from the college, with
more than 500 people
logging onto the FWBBC
website.  President Matt

Pinson said, “We were delighted that so many friends joined
us to honor the Tippetts who have been Christian examples
and mentors for four decades.  Bert and Dianne embody the
biblical principles of faithfulness and sacrificial love.  Their
consistency as role models in service has made them the face
of FWBBC to a generation of pastors, parents, and stu-
dents.”
     A 25-voice volunteer choir composed of individuals who
sang or travelled with the Tippetts on choir tours and other
music groups performed a special arrangement of “It Is Well
With My Soul,” by Dr. James Stevens, chair of the Music
Department.
     The 90-minute program included remarks by colleagues,
family members, and friends, followed by a reception in
Cumberland Cafeteria.  Participants spoke of the Tippetts as
co-workers, parents, friends, Christian examples, and
professionals.
     Dr. Robert Picirilli, retired academic dean, said, “Bert
and Dianne began to rise above the crowd even when they
were students.  Both of them offered up, on the altar of this
ministry we call Free Will Baptist Bible College, the sweet-
savor sacrifice of excellence.  They exemplified how to love
God and submit to His bidding.  They continue to set an
example for all of us in their own personal lives and present,
difficult circumstances.”
     Citing the Tippetts’ outstanding work since 1965, Presi-
dent Pinson presented them a plaque of appreciation.  He
later shared that FWBBC graduates Gary and Dottie Wright
(who travelled from California to attend) had made a
$15,000 gift to the college in honor of the Tippetts.
     The Tippetts spoke briefly to attendees.  “I’ve never felt
more unworthy of anything in my life than I do tonight,”
Bert said.  Dianne expressed appreciation for the ongoing
encouragement, cards, and emails as they continue to face
Bert’s health issues.  Please continue to remember the
Tippetts in prayer.

Barry Simpson, director of development for Free Will
Baptist International Missions, recently announced the
addition of Joe Wilson to the IM team. Joe, formerly a
pastor in Lebanon, Missouri, began his assignment in
Antioch in June 2009.  “As part of our 75th anniversary
celebration in 2010,” said Simpson, “Joe will lead a major
initiative with our denomination’s young people. He is
taking on a 14-month assignment that concludes after the
2010 National Association in Oklahoma City. We are thrilled
to have a creative leader of Joe’s caliber to champion this
effort!”   James Forlines, general director of the Mission
further explained, “We are immensely excited about this
project and believe it will impact our movement for years to
come. However, we want to launch this initiative with our
young people and are not revealing all the details at this
time. You will not want to miss the unveiling of this exciting
plan at the National Youth Conference service on Tuesday
night (July 21) in Cincinnati.”  Joe Wilson began his profes-
sional ministry in 1990 as an associate pastor at the
Glenville FWB Church (Georgia). He also served as an
associate minister in churches in Oklahoma and Tennessee.
Wilson ministered as senior pastor of the First FWB Church
in Lebanon since 2003. The Wilson family will return to the
Nashville area to take on this new challenge. “I am excited
and almost overwhelmed,” Joe said, “by the opportunity
God is opening before me to have such a major impact.
There is much to do in little time. I hope people will pray
with us for God to give this endeavor His favor.”

Faith Free Will Baptist
Church in Darlington
celebrated its 36th “Home-
coming Day” on Sunday,
May 3, 2009.  Pastor Cyrus
Shoffner (pictured left)
welcomed everyone to the
service.  Special music was
provided by the Tyner
family.  The morning
message was brought by
Executive Secretary, Rev.

Todd Smith.  After the morning worship service, a meal
was provided for everyone in the fellowship hall.

Pictured L to R:
Beverly, Brooke, and
Rickey Tyler provide
special music during the
36th Homecoming
service.
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South Carolina State Retreat
“Esther’s Closet”
October 2-3, 2009

White Oak Conference Center
Winnsboro, SC

Total Cost for 1 Night’s stay and 3 Meals
$70.00

$20 – Registration (non-refundable)
Due by: April 30th

Make checks payable to “SC WAC”
Mail to: Cathy Logan

1580 Potter Rd.
Lancaster, SC 29720

(Remaining $50 is due upon arrival)
This fee includes all the fun you can have with the

‘Handmaidens’ of South Carolina.
Please contact Pam Hackett at 864-599-9512 if your

WAC group is interested in reserving a table for
crafts or cookbooks.

Pine Grove Homecoming Central District WAC Mother/Daughter

Evergreen Church Hits a Home Run

To order the new “Brink” Sunday school curriculum
and all other Sunday school literature, feel free to
call the  South Carolina Free Will Baptist Christian
Book & Supply at 800-319-2346 or 843-657-2092!

In advance, thank you for your support!

The combined efforts of three Free Will Baptist churches
in Pamplico helped celebrate Myra Leonard’s 50th birthday
during a combined service on May 31st at the Mt. Elon
Free Will Baptist church in Pamplico.  Myra Leonard is the
wife of Rev. Mark Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB
Church. Beulah, Pamplico, and Mt. Elon Free Will Baptist
churches pulled off the surprise celebration that included
surprise guests traveling as far as from Pennsylvania and
Virginia. The celebration’s highlight was a 13 minute slide
show presentation depicting Myra’s life from a baby to age
50. Myra’s daughter Marisa then presented her mother
with roses, and the congregation sang Happy Birthday. The
evening concluded with a cookout and a time of fellowship.
Darlene Dove Jowers, a former student of Mark and Myra
from the Spring Valley Christian School in Cleveland, Ohio,
traveled with her family from Smithfield, Virginia to attend
the surprise celebration as did Ed and Edith Lewis, Mark’s
uncle and aunt, from Stroudsburg, Pennsylvania. Also in
attendance for the occasion were Myra’s parents, Billy and
Vivian Matthews,  traveling from Coward, SC.

Surprise 50th Celebration for Myra Leonard

Pictured Left:  Myra
Leonard and Darlene Dove
Jowers. Darlene is a former
student of the Leonards
from the Spring Valley
Christian School in Cleve-
land, Ohio. Darlene went on
to graduate from FWBBC in
1991.

St. John, Pamplico Welcomes Jamie Montgomery

St. John Free Will
Baptist Church in
Pamplico recently
welcomed Rev. Jamie
Montgomery as their
new pastor.  Jamie and
his wife Renee have
three children, Tanner
(10), Kody (8), and
McKenzie (5).  Jamie is
a native on Conway,
SC.  He previously

served as the pastor at Hillside FWB Church in Florence
and also Piney Grove Baptist Church.  St. John Church
welcomes Rev. Jamie Montgomery and his family to their
church.

Fellowship, Florence Welcomes Bruce Jones

Fellowship Free Will Baptist Church in Florence recently
welcomed as their new pastor Rev. Bruce Jones.  Bruce
and his wife Joane have two children, Amber (19) and
Sarah (16).  Their ministry at Fellowship Church began on
January 25, 2009.  Rev. Bruce Jones’ home church is
Beulah FWB Church in Pamplico.  He has served in Free
Will Baptist pastorates in South Carolina and Georgia.
Since their arrival, the church has seen lots of visitors and
has felt the presence of the Holy Spirit. The members
eagerly await each service with great anticipation and
excitement to see what the Lord is going to do.

Pictured Left:
Rev. Bruce and Mrs.
Joane, and their two
children Amber and

Sarah

SC FWB Youth Camp

Randall House Brink Material

Evergreen Free Will
Baptist Church in
Conway celebrated
“Home Run Sunday”
on June 14, 2009.  The
day was a great
success with 215 in
attendance.  During the
worship service, there
were two salvation
decisions and one
rededication.  The
Evergreen Church
planned an all-Ameri-
can day with hot dogs,
apples pies, lemonade,
and baseball.  While

wearing a baseball uniform, Pastor Rickey Evans (pictured
above) preached a message entitled “Get in the Game of
Life!”  Pastor Rickey said, “Bases were loaded and God’s
grace came to the plate and hit a home run, winning the
game for Jesus.”

 Pine Grove Free Will Baptist
Church in Jefferson celebrated
“Homecoming Day” on Sunday,
June 28, 2009.  Pastor David Sellers
welcomed everyone to the Home-
coming worship service.  Executive
Secretary, Rev. Todd Smith brought
the morning message.  After the
service, the Pine Grove Church
provided a meal for everyone in the
fellowship hall.  With everyone’s
heart content from being fed

physically, a bluegrass group encouraged the hearts of
everyone with bluegrass gospel music after lunch.
    A little over a year ago, God called Rev. David Sellers’
from Lancaster to serve as the the pastor at Pine Grove
Free Will Baptist Church.  In just over a year, God has
tremendously blessed the church under Pastor Sellers
ministry.  This was evident on Homecoming Day when two

were baptized during
the afternoon, and
seven individuals joined
the church on Sunday,
July 5, 2009

A new category of Sunday school curriculum called
“Brink” will be available for the fall quarter which starts
September 1, 2009.  “Brink” is designed for the college and
career age group.  It will be different from other age group
categories in that the Sunday school teacher will print most
of the recources from a purchased CD.  There will also be
a “Brink” online website available for additional resources.

During the week of June 8-13,
2009, South Carolina Free Will
Baptist teens from various
churches attended teen camp at
Camp Anchorage at Lake
Waccamaw, NC.  Rev. Dwayne
Sweatman, the pastor at the Mt.
Olivet Baptist Church, preached
the evening messages throughout

the week of camp.  South Carolina Free Will Baptist Youth
Camp Director, Rev. Cyrus Shoffner stated that it was a
wonderful week of camp, with two salvation decisions, and
many other decisions were made as well.

REMINDER:
SC FWB Junior Camp

July 27-31, 2009
Camp Pee Dee in Marion, SC

For a camp brochure, worker’s screening form,
application, and medical forms, visit
www.scfwb.org/youth_ministries.htm

The Central District Women Active for Christ Mother/
Daughter Banquet took place on Saturday, May 2, 2009, at
Little Star Free Will Baptist Church in Lake City.  The guest
speaker for the day was Mrs. Angie Coker.  The theme for
the event was “How Time Flies.”  During the event, Mrs.
Rhonda Hucks won the “oldest mother” gift.  Mrs. Sara
Johnson and her granddaughter Kimberly Smith were
presented with “oldest youngest” gift.  Mrs. Caroline
Inman, the Central District WAC Coordinator, said the
event was a great time together.

Pictured Left:  Mrs.
Dorothy Inman
presents guest
speaker, Mrs. Angie
Coker with a gift
during the Mother/
Daughter Banquet

(Pictured L to R: Joe Bass
and C.W. and Polly Barrett
provide special music
during the worship service.)
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Memorial to Ned Pattillo Memorial to Mrs. Lillian King Peace Church Reaches 3,000 Homes in Florence

Freedom Church Mother/Daughter Banquet

South Conway Builds Prayer Garden
     Rev. Ned Wallace Pattillo, 87, of Florence, died Saturday,
May 30, 2009.  Rev. Pattillo was born in Florence, a son of
the late Urban and Ethel Randall Pattillo.  He was an US
Army Air Corps Veteran of World War II.  He was an or-
dained Free Will Baptist Minister, having served various
churches in Coward, Florence, and Lake City, and was a
member of the South Carolina Conference and an active
member of Peace Free Will Baptist Church.  He was the co-
owner and operator of Pattillo Printing Company.  He is
preceded in death by his parents; his wife of 62 years,
Frances Brown Pattillo; two brothers, Urban Pattillo and
Henry Pattillo; and two sisters, Margaret Mitchell and Masie
Barefoot.  Surviving are four children, Bobby (Margaret)
Pattillo, Don (Jo) Pattillo, Linda “Tilly” (Tom) Kinard, Steve
Pattillo all of Florence; seven grandchildren, Kristy (Brandon)
Crick of Conway, Ned R. Pattillo of Summerville, John
Pattillo of Melbourne, FL, Robin Truett, Kelly (Paige)
Pattillo, JoAnn Pattillo, and Travis Pattillo all of Florence;
three great-grandchildren, Calla Truett of Florence, Blaine
Crick and Lindsay Crick both of Conway; and a brother,
George Wylie (Dean) Pattillo of Florence.  Funeral services
were at 11 a.m. Tuesday, June 2 at Peace Free Will Baptist
Church in Florence.
     While in existence, the Pattillo Printing Company printed
the South Carolina Free Will Baptist state paper, the Informer,
under the leadership of Promotional Director Norwood
Gibson.
    Ned’s pastor, Rev. Donnie Miles described Ned as a man
who was a “Christian gentleman, gracious, and an encourag-
ing person.” He also stated that it was a “joy to serve as his
pastor “ and that Ned truly was a “pastor’s friend.”

Mrs. Lillian Elizabeth
Payne King, 69, of 873
Lower Lake Road,
died Tuesday, April 14,
2009, at Thomasville
Medical Center.  Mrs.
Lillian was the wife of
Rev. Henry King,
pastor at Bright Light
Free Will Baptist
Church in Thomasville,
NC.  The Bright Light
FWB Church is a
member of the Pal-
metto Association.

Mrs. Lillia was born Jan. 15, 1940, in Cherokee County,
to William Payne and Norma Carver Payne. She was a
homemaker, and she had lived in the Thomasville area for
many years.  The funeral service was held on Friday, April
17, 2009 at Bright Light Free Will Baptist Church with the
Rev. Hollan Norris and Rev. Billy Baker officiating.  She
will be missed by friends and family alike, and was known
for being a faithful pastor’s wife.

Mt. Elon Helps Start Debt and Retirement Fund
for Rev. and Mrs. David Hutchinson

This couple has been
serving the Lord for
over fifty years and
could now use your
help to eliminate
indebtedness and help
establish supplemental
income to aid in
meeting everyday
living expenses.  They
have been working a
paper route for the
past six years and are
finding it extremely
difficult to continue

doing so.  Efforts are being made now to help these
servants of the Lord.  You can join Mt. Elon Free Will
Baptist Church in this endeavor by contributing to the
David Hutchinson Retirement Fund at the Citizens Bank
of Pamplico, SC.

For more information, feel free to contact Rev. Mark
Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB Church, at 843-493-
5567.

Pictured Left:  Rev. Allen
Fredell, pastor at Freedom

FWB Church presents Rev.
Roy Roach, the FWB

Children’s Home Director,
with a love gift to help

toward the debt retirement
campaign.

Pictured Left Bottom:
Dale Richardson of Free-

dom Free Will Baptist
Church, in Ladson, SC
received an Associates

Degree in Theology from
Liberty University on May
9, 2009. Rev. Allen Fredell

presented Dale with a
plaque for his recognition

and dedication.

Peace FWB Church in Florence sponsored a “City Assault”
on Saturday, May 30, 2009.  Their goal was to reach 3000
homes in Florence with a gospel message and an invitation to
Peace Church.  Groups from three churches from North
Carolina came to help them achieve their goal:  Pleasant
Acres in New Bern (Scott Coghill, Pastor), Emmanuel in
Winterville (Ben Gibson, Pastor), and Belvoir Church (Ken
Cash, Pastor).  Months before, the pastors of these churches
got together with a common goal--to reach people in their
cities with a gospel message and with an invite to their
church.  Each pastor pledged to get a group from his church
to help a sister church.  On Saturday, May 30, over 200
people gathered at Peace Church to help pass out bags which
contained a gospel message, some gifts, and an invitation to
attend Peace Church.  After a good "chicken bog" meal and
prayer, the group scattered into neighborhoods knocking on
doors.  It only took about an hour and a half.   In all, 3012
information bags were passed out!   On Sunday night at
Peace Church, a young couple got saved. The pictures are of
the "prep" night at Peace where over a hundered people
gathered to stuff the bags.  Pastor Donnie Miles used Scrip-
ture from I Cor. 15:9-10 to remind the church that God's
grace plus their labor equals success.

Freedom FWB Church in Ladson held their annual Mother/
Daughter Banquet on May 9, 2009.  The ladies at the church
decorated their own tables for their guest.  Everyone had a
great time worshiping and praising the Lord.  Mrs. Ruth
Rabon did a wonderful job bringing the devotion.  They hope
to have an even greater turn out next year.

On April 26, 2009 South Conway Free Will Baptist Church
had their "Foye R Brooks Prayer Garden" dedication
ceremony with close to 200 people in attendance for the
dedication service.  Rev. Paul Lambert preached a message
from Joshua 4:9-14 entitled "Witness of Faith, Inward and
Outward."  The service started in the sanctuary and con-
cluded in the new Prayer Garden.  In her memory, all of
Foye Brooks' family were invited to attend the dedication of
the Prayer Garden. Special singing "In the Garden" was
presented by Leah Turner and Wayne and Dorothy Lewis.
Martha Jordan spoke on the history of the garden.  Melissa
Harris and Julie Edge spoke on Foye Brooks and her
dedication. Jan Woodle read a poem. Terry Lambert spoke
on the meaning of each piece purchased for the Garden.
Melinda Cannon recognized the Construction and Labor of
installing the cross (Wayne & Corey Cannon), and she
recognized the designer (Terry Lambert) and the landscap-
ing crew (Joey Johnson of J Services).  The cutting of the
ribbon was done by Martha Jordan, WAC Secretary;
Melinda Cannon, WAC President, Terry Lambert, designer
of the prayer garden and Melissa Harris, WAC Treasurer.  A
meal was served in the fellowship hall imediately following
the dedication.

High Point Raises $1,325 for Children’s Home
Pastor Cliff Wilson and the High Point FWB Church in
Lancaster decided to take on the challenge from the Children’s
Home board to help retire the Children’s Home debt.  The
church’s Master's Men group had just raised $1000 in Sep-
tember for the Children's Home with a bluegrass gospel
singing and afterwards planned another one to fund the
projects they would have this year.  From that fundraiser they
wrote a check for $220 to put with whatever else the church
raised.  The ladies, not to be outdone, wrote a check for $250
from previous fundraisers.  The Master's Men raised an
additional $500 through a softball tournament. The youth of
the church got involved and planned "Dimes for Debt!"  They
placed a water cooler bottle in the foyer to allow anyone
wanting to give pocket change.  On June 7, 2009, the final day
of "Dimes for Debt,” the church had pocket change Sunday in
which the children collected a total of $355!
The total of the amount raised for the Children's Home debt
relief fund was $1,325.  We hope that all churches will catch a
vision for our FWB Home for Children in helping to retire the
debt.
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churches in Coward, Florence, and Lake City, and was a
member of the South Carolina Conference and an active
member of Peace Free Will Baptist Church.  He was the co-
owner and operator of Pattillo Printing Company.  He is
preceded in death by his parents; his wife of 62 years,
Frances Brown Pattillo; two brothers, Urban Pattillo and
Henry Pattillo; and two sisters, Margaret Mitchell and Masie
Barefoot.  Surviving are four children, Bobby (Margaret)
Pattillo, Don (Jo) Pattillo, Linda “Tilly” (Tom) Kinard, Steve
Pattillo all of Florence; seven grandchildren, Kristy (Brandon)
Crick of Conway, Ned R. Pattillo of Summerville, John
Pattillo of Melbourne, FL, Robin Truett, Kelly (Paige)
Pattillo, JoAnn Pattillo, and Travis Pattillo all of Florence;
three great-grandchildren, Calla Truett of Florence, Blaine
Crick and Lindsay Crick both of Conway; and a brother,
George Wylie (Dean) Pattillo of Florence.  Funeral services
were at 11 a.m. Tuesday, June 2 at Peace Free Will Baptist
Church in Florence.
     While in existence, the Pattillo Printing Company printed
the South Carolina Free Will Baptist state paper, the Informer,
under the leadership of Promotional Director Norwood
Gibson.
    Ned’s pastor, Rev. Donnie Miles described Ned as a man
who was a “Christian gentleman, gracious, and an encourag-
ing person.” He also stated that it was a “joy to serve as his
pastor “ and that Ned truly was a “pastor’s friend.”

Mrs. Lillian Elizabeth
Payne King, 69, of 873
Lower Lake Road,
died Tuesday, April 14,
2009, at Thomasville
Medical Center.  Mrs.
Lillian was the wife of
Rev. Henry King,
pastor at Bright Light
Free Will Baptist
Church in Thomasville,
NC.  The Bright Light
FWB Church is a
member of the Pal-
metto Association.

Mrs. Lillia was born Jan. 15, 1940, in Cherokee County,
to William Payne and Norma Carver Payne. She was a
homemaker, and she had lived in the Thomasville area for
many years.  The funeral service was held on Friday, April
17, 2009 at Bright Light Free Will Baptist Church with the
Rev. Hollan Norris and Rev. Billy Baker officiating.  She
will be missed by friends and family alike, and was known
for being a faithful pastor’s wife.

Mt. Elon Helps Start Debt and Retirement Fund
for Rev. and Mrs. David Hutchinson

This couple has been
serving the Lord for
over fifty years and
could now use your
help to eliminate
indebtedness and help
establish supplemental
income to aid in
meeting everyday
living expenses.  They
have been working a
paper route for the
past six years and are
finding it extremely
difficult to continue

doing so.  Efforts are being made now to help these
servants of the Lord.  You can join Mt. Elon Free Will
Baptist Church in this endeavor by contributing to the
David Hutchinson Retirement Fund at the Citizens Bank
of Pamplico, SC.

For more information, feel free to contact Rev. Mark
Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB Church, at 843-493-
5567.

Pictured Left:  Rev. Allen
Fredell, pastor at Freedom

FWB Church presents Rev.
Roy Roach, the FWB

Children’s Home Director,
with a love gift to help

toward the debt retirement
campaign.

Pictured Left Bottom:
Dale Richardson of Free-

dom Free Will Baptist
Church, in Ladson, SC
received an Associates

Degree in Theology from
Liberty University on May
9, 2009. Rev. Allen Fredell

presented Dale with a
plaque for his recognition

and dedication.

Peace FWB Church in Florence sponsored a “City Assault”
on Saturday, May 30, 2009.  Their goal was to reach 3000
homes in Florence with a gospel message and an invitation to
Peace Church.  Groups from three churches from North
Carolina came to help them achieve their goal:  Pleasant
Acres in New Bern (Scott Coghill, Pastor), Emmanuel in
Winterville (Ben Gibson, Pastor), and Belvoir Church (Ken
Cash, Pastor).  Months before, the pastors of these churches
got together with a common goal--to reach people in their
cities with a gospel message and with an invite to their
church.  Each pastor pledged to get a group from his church
to help a sister church.  On Saturday, May 30, over 200
people gathered at Peace Church to help pass out bags which
contained a gospel message, some gifts, and an invitation to
attend Peace Church.  After a good "chicken bog" meal and
prayer, the group scattered into neighborhoods knocking on
doors.  It only took about an hour and a half.   In all, 3012
information bags were passed out!   On Sunday night at
Peace Church, a young couple got saved. The pictures are of
the "prep" night at Peace where over a hundered people
gathered to stuff the bags.  Pastor Donnie Miles used Scrip-
ture from I Cor. 15:9-10 to remind the church that God's
grace plus their labor equals success.

Freedom FWB Church in Ladson held their annual Mother/
Daughter Banquet on May 9, 2009.  The ladies at the church
decorated their own tables for their guest.  Everyone had a
great time worshiping and praising the Lord.  Mrs. Ruth
Rabon did a wonderful job bringing the devotion.  They hope
to have an even greater turn out next year.

On April 26, 2009 South Conway Free Will Baptist Church
had their "Foye R Brooks Prayer Garden" dedication
ceremony with close to 200 people in attendance for the
dedication service.  Rev. Paul Lambert preached a message
from Joshua 4:9-14 entitled "Witness of Faith, Inward and
Outward."  The service started in the sanctuary and con-
cluded in the new Prayer Garden.  In her memory, all of
Foye Brooks' family were invited to attend the dedication of
the Prayer Garden. Special singing "In the Garden" was
presented by Leah Turner and Wayne and Dorothy Lewis.
Martha Jordan spoke on the history of the garden.  Melissa
Harris and Julie Edge spoke on Foye Brooks and her
dedication. Jan Woodle read a poem. Terry Lambert spoke
on the meaning of each piece purchased for the Garden.
Melinda Cannon recognized the Construction and Labor of
installing the cross (Wayne & Corey Cannon), and she
recognized the designer (Terry Lambert) and the landscap-
ing crew (Joey Johnson of J Services).  The cutting of the
ribbon was done by Martha Jordan, WAC Secretary;
Melinda Cannon, WAC President, Terry Lambert, designer
of the prayer garden and Melissa Harris, WAC Treasurer.  A
meal was served in the fellowship hall imediately following
the dedication.

High Point Raises $1,325 for Children’s Home
Pastor Cliff Wilson and the High Point FWB Church in
Lancaster decided to take on the challenge from the Children’s
Home board to help retire the Children’s Home debt.  The
church’s Master's Men group had just raised $1000 in Sep-
tember for the Children's Home with a bluegrass gospel
singing and afterwards planned another one to fund the
projects they would have this year.  From that fundraiser they
wrote a check for $220 to put with whatever else the church
raised.  The ladies, not to be outdone, wrote a check for $250
from previous fundraisers.  The Master's Men raised an
additional $500 through a softball tournament. The youth of
the church got involved and planned "Dimes for Debt!"  They
placed a water cooler bottle in the foyer to allow anyone
wanting to give pocket change.  On June 7, 2009, the final day
of "Dimes for Debt,” the church had pocket change Sunday in
which the children collected a total of $355!
The total of the amount raised for the Children's Home debt
relief fund was $1,325.  We hope that all churches will catch a
vision for our FWB Home for Children in helping to retire the
debt.
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South Carolina State Retreat
“Esther’s Closet”
October 2-3, 2009

White Oak Conference Center
Winnsboro, SC

Total Cost for 1 Night’s stay and 3 Meals
$70.00

$20 – Registration (non-refundable)
Due by: April 30th

Make checks payable to “SC WAC”
Mail to: Cathy Logan

1580 Potter Rd.
Lancaster, SC 29720

(Remaining $50 is due upon arrival)
This fee includes all the fun you can have with the

‘Handmaidens’ of South Carolina.
Please contact Pam Hackett at 864-599-9512 if your

WAC group is interested in reserving a table for
crafts or cookbooks.

Pine Grove Homecoming Central District WAC Mother/Daughter

Evergreen Church Hits a Home Run

To order the new “Brink” Sunday school curriculum
and all other Sunday school literature, feel free to
call the  South Carolina Free Will Baptist Christian
Book & Supply at 800-319-2346 or 843-657-2092!

In advance, thank you for your support!

The combined efforts of three Free Will Baptist churches
in Pamplico helped celebrate Myra Leonard’s 50th birthday
during a combined service on May 31st at the Mt. Elon
Free Will Baptist church in Pamplico.  Myra Leonard is the
wife of Rev. Mark Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB
Church. Beulah, Pamplico, and Mt. Elon Free Will Baptist
churches pulled off the surprise celebration that included
surprise guests traveling as far as from Pennsylvania and
Virginia. The celebration’s highlight was a 13 minute slide
show presentation depicting Myra’s life from a baby to age
50. Myra’s daughter Marisa then presented her mother
with roses, and the congregation sang Happy Birthday. The
evening concluded with a cookout and a time of fellowship.
Darlene Dove Jowers, a former student of Mark and Myra
from the Spring Valley Christian School in Cleveland, Ohio,
traveled with her family from Smithfield, Virginia to attend
the surprise celebration as did Ed and Edith Lewis, Mark’s
uncle and aunt, from Stroudsburg, Pennsylvania. Also in
attendance for the occasion were Myra’s parents, Billy and
Vivian Matthews,  traveling from Coward, SC.

Surprise 50th Celebration for Myra Leonard

Pictured Left:  Myra
Leonard and Darlene Dove
Jowers. Darlene is a former
student of the Leonards
from the Spring Valley
Christian School in Cleve-
land, Ohio. Darlene went on
to graduate from FWBBC in
1991.

St. John, Pamplico Welcomes Jamie Montgomery

St. John Free Will
Baptist Church in
Pamplico recently
welcomed Rev. Jamie
Montgomery as their
new pastor.  Jamie and
his wife Renee have
three children, Tanner
(10), Kody (8), and
McKenzie (5).  Jamie is
a native on Conway,
SC.  He previously

served as the pastor at Hillside FWB Church in Florence
and also Piney Grove Baptist Church.  St. John Church
welcomes Rev. Jamie Montgomery and his family to their
church.

Fellowship, Florence Welcomes Bruce Jones

Fellowship Free Will Baptist Church in Florence recently
welcomed as their new pastor Rev. Bruce Jones.  Bruce
and his wife Joane have two children, Amber (19) and
Sarah (16).  Their ministry at Fellowship Church began on
January 25, 2009.  Rev. Bruce Jones’ home church is
Beulah FWB Church in Pamplico.  He has served in Free
Will Baptist pastorates in South Carolina and Georgia.
Since their arrival, the church has seen lots of visitors and
has felt the presence of the Holy Spirit. The members
eagerly await each service with great anticipation and
excitement to see what the Lord is going to do.

Pictured Left:
Rev. Bruce and Mrs.
Joane, and their two
children Amber and

Sarah

SC FWB Youth Camp

Randall House Brink Material

Evergreen Free Will
Baptist Church in
Conway celebrated
“Home Run Sunday”
on June 14, 2009.  The
day was a great
success with 215 in
attendance.  During the
worship service, there
were two salvation
decisions and one
rededication.  The
Evergreen Church
planned an all-Ameri-
can day with hot dogs,
apples pies, lemonade,
and baseball.  While

wearing a baseball uniform, Pastor Rickey Evans (pictured
above) preached a message entitled “Get in the Game of
Life!”  Pastor Rickey said, “Bases were loaded and God’s
grace came to the plate and hit a home run, winning the
game for Jesus.”

 Pine Grove Free Will Baptist
Church in Jefferson celebrated
“Homecoming Day” on Sunday,
June 28, 2009.  Pastor David Sellers
welcomed everyone to the Home-
coming worship service.  Executive
Secretary, Rev. Todd Smith brought
the morning message.  After the
service, the Pine Grove Church
provided a meal for everyone in the
fellowship hall.  With everyone’s
heart content from being fed

physically, a bluegrass group encouraged the hearts of
everyone with bluegrass gospel music after lunch.
    A little over a year ago, God called Rev. David Sellers’
from Lancaster to serve as the the pastor at Pine Grove
Free Will Baptist Church.  In just over a year, God has
tremendously blessed the church under Pastor Sellers
ministry.  This was evident on Homecoming Day when two

were baptized during
the afternoon, and
seven individuals joined
the church on Sunday,
July 5, 2009

A new category of Sunday school curriculum called
“Brink” will be available for the fall quarter which starts
September 1, 2009.  “Brink” is designed for the college and
career age group.  It will be different from other age group
categories in that the Sunday school teacher will print most
of the recources from a purchased CD.  There will also be
a “Brink” online website available for additional resources.

During the week of June 8-13,
2009, South Carolina Free Will
Baptist teens from various
churches attended teen camp at
Camp Anchorage at Lake
Waccamaw, NC.  Rev. Dwayne
Sweatman, the pastor at the Mt.
Olivet Baptist Church, preached
the evening messages throughout

the week of camp.  South Carolina Free Will Baptist Youth
Camp Director, Rev. Cyrus Shoffner stated that it was a
wonderful week of camp, with two salvation decisions, and
many other decisions were made as well.

REMINDER:
SC FWB Junior Camp

July 27-31, 2009
Camp Pee Dee in Marion, SC

For a camp brochure, worker’s screening form,
application, and medical forms, visit
www.scfwb.org/youth_ministries.htm

The Central District Women Active for Christ Mother/
Daughter Banquet took place on Saturday, May 2, 2009, at
Little Star Free Will Baptist Church in Lake City.  The guest
speaker for the day was Mrs. Angie Coker.  The theme for
the event was “How Time Flies.”  During the event, Mrs.
Rhonda Hucks won the “oldest mother” gift.  Mrs. Sara
Johnson and her granddaughter Kimberly Smith were
presented with “oldest youngest” gift.  Mrs. Caroline
Inman, the Central District WAC Coordinator, said the
event was a great time together.

Pictured Left:  Mrs.
Dorothy Inman
presents guest
speaker, Mrs. Angie
Coker with a gift
during the Mother/
Daughter Banquet

(Pictured L to R: Joe Bass
and C.W. and Polly Barrett
provide special music
during the worship service.)
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FWBBC Honors Bert and Dianne TippettWilson Joins FWB IMState CTS/NYC Competition

The South Carolina Free Will Baptist State CTS Competi-
tion took place on Friday and Saturday, May 1-2, 2009, at
Peace FWB Church in Florence.  Students competed in
various music, arts, and Bible categories.  Throughout the
event, it was evident that students from many of our Free
Will Baptist churches in South Carolina had worked hard on
their competition categories on church and district levels.
The winners at the state competition will be going on to
compete in the National Youth Conference in Cincinnati,
Ohio at the National Association of Free Will Baptist Con-
vention.  If you would like to get more information on how
your young people can get involved in learning God’s word
or exercising their talents for the Lord through our South
Carolina Free Will Baptist CTS ministry, feel free to contact
CTS State Director, Rev. Bruce Kimbrel at 843-393-4003.

Pictured Above:  CTS Competitors, Officers, and Judges at
Peace Church.  Note:  Some competitors not pictured.

Beaver Creek Donates $1,000 to Children’s Home
The Beaver Creek
Conference convened at
Canaan Free Will
Baptist Church in
Lancaster for their
quarterly meeting on
Saturday, April 25,
2009.  Moderator Tim
Hackett welcomed
everyone to the meet-
ing.  Rev. Todd Black,
pastor at Turning Point

FWB Church in Spartanburg, read Scripture from Psalm
23.  Rev. Clay Cordell, pastor at Canaan FWB Church,
gave the host pastor welcome.  The response was given by
Assistant Moderator Rev. Tim Larrimore, pastor at Liberty
FWB Church in Lancaster.  During the meeting, the
Beaver Creek Association voted to give $1,000 toward the
Children’s Home Debt Retirement Campaign.  Special
music for the worship service was provided by Mrs. Dena
Cordell, and Rev. Kenneth Cash (pictured above), pastor
at First FWB Church in Una, preached the morning
message from 1 Corinthians 13.  A rising vote of thanks
was given to the Canaan FWB Church for doing a great
job in hosting the conference meeting.

Eastern Conference Honors Senior Ministers

The Eastern Conference
met on Saturday, May
23, 2009, for its quar-
terly meeting at Olanta
Free Will Baptist Church
in Olanta, SC.  Modera-
tor Rev. Brian Tolliver
(pictured left) shared the
morning devotion.
During the meeting, the
Eastern Conference
voted to honor each of

their senior ministers with a love gift of $200.  The morning
message was brought by SC FWB Executive Secretary
Todd Smith.  A wonderful meal was provided by the
members of the Olanta Free Will Baptist Church.  The next
Eastern Conference meeting will be held on Saturday,
August 22, 2009, at St. John FWB Church in Pamplico at
9:30 AM.

South Carolina Conference
Convenes at First, Kingstree

The South Carolina Conference convened for its quarterly
meeting on Friday, June 26, 2009, at First FWB Church in
Kingstree.  The First FWB Church members provided a
wonderful meal for everyone prior to the meeting.  Assistant
Moderator Rev. Mike Edwards, pastor at Horse Branch FWB
Church, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Rev. Brian
Sergeant led the congregation in “How Great Thou Art” and
“I Will Sing the Wondrous Story.”  Rev. Wayland Owens
gave the host pastor welcome.  Rev. Mike Edwards shared a
devotion from Nehemiah 1.   After the roll call of ministers,
special music was provided by Rev. and Mrs. Royce Horne,
Rev. and Mrs. Bobby Bragan, and Rev. and Mrs. Mark
Leonard.  Rev. Mark Leonard, pastor at Mt. Elon FWB
Church in Pamplico, brought the evening message from I and
II Timothy.  Various reports were heard from conference and
state representatives.  A rising vote of thanks was extended to
the First, Kingstree Church for their hospitality.  The next
South Carolina Conference meeting will take place on Friday,
October 2, 2009.

Pictured Above L to R:  Mark and Myra Leonard, Royce and
Carol Horne, and Rebekah and Robert Bragan provide special
music during the South Carolina Conference meeting.

Faith, Darlington 36th Homecoming

     More than 250 people
gathered in the Free Will
Baptist Bible College’s
Memorial Auditorium on
June 4, 2009 to share in
an evening to honor long-
time employees Bert and
Dianne Tippett for their
44-year ministry at
FWBBC.  For the first
time in school history, an
event was streamed live
from the college, with
more than 500 people
logging onto the FWBBC
website.  President Matt

Pinson said, “We were delighted that so many friends joined
us to honor the Tippetts who have been Christian examples
and mentors for four decades.  Bert and Dianne embody the
biblical principles of faithfulness and sacrificial love.  Their
consistency as role models in service has made them the face
of FWBBC to a generation of pastors, parents, and stu-
dents.”
     A 25-voice volunteer choir composed of individuals who
sang or travelled with the Tippetts on choir tours and other
music groups performed a special arrangement of “It Is Well
With My Soul,” by Dr. James Stevens, chair of the Music
Department.
     The 90-minute program included remarks by colleagues,
family members, and friends, followed by a reception in
Cumberland Cafeteria.  Participants spoke of the Tippetts as
co-workers, parents, friends, Christian examples, and
professionals.
     Dr. Robert Picirilli, retired academic dean, said, “Bert
and Dianne began to rise above the crowd even when they
were students.  Both of them offered up, on the altar of this
ministry we call Free Will Baptist Bible College, the sweet-
savor sacrifice of excellence.  They exemplified how to love
God and submit to His bidding.  They continue to set an
example for all of us in their own personal lives and present,
difficult circumstances.”
     Citing the Tippetts’ outstanding work since 1965, Presi-
dent Pinson presented them a plaque of appreciation.  He
later shared that FWBBC graduates Gary and Dottie Wright
(who travelled from California to attend) had made a
$15,000 gift to the college in honor of the Tippetts.
     The Tippetts spoke briefly to attendees.  “I’ve never felt
more unworthy of anything in my life than I do tonight,”
Bert said.  Dianne expressed appreciation for the ongoing
encouragement, cards, and emails as they continue to face
Bert’s health issues.  Please continue to remember the
Tippetts in prayer.

Barry Simpson, director of development for Free Will
Baptist International Missions, recently announced the
addition of Joe Wilson to the IM team. Joe, formerly a
pastor in Lebanon, Missouri, began his assignment in
Antioch in June 2009.  “As part of our 75th anniversary
celebration in 2010,” said Simpson, “Joe will lead a major
initiative with our denomination’s young people. He is
taking on a 14-month assignment that concludes after the
2010 National Association in Oklahoma City. We are thrilled
to have a creative leader of Joe’s caliber to champion this
effort!”   James Forlines, general director of the Mission
further explained, “We are immensely excited about this
project and believe it will impact our movement for years to
come. However, we want to launch this initiative with our
young people and are not revealing all the details at this
time. You will not want to miss the unveiling of this exciting
plan at the National Youth Conference service on Tuesday
night (July 21) in Cincinnati.”  Joe Wilson began his profes-
sional ministry in 1990 as an associate pastor at the
Glenville FWB Church (Georgia). He also served as an
associate minister in churches in Oklahoma and Tennessee.
Wilson ministered as senior pastor of the First FWB Church
in Lebanon since 2003. The Wilson family will return to the
Nashville area to take on this new challenge. “I am excited
and almost overwhelmed,” Joe said, “by the opportunity
God is opening before me to have such a major impact.
There is much to do in little time. I hope people will pray
with us for God to give this endeavor His favor.”

Faith Free Will Baptist
Church in Darlington
celebrated its 36th “Home-
coming Day” on Sunday,
May 3, 2009.  Pastor Cyrus
Shoffner (pictured left)
welcomed everyone to the
service.  Special music was
provided by the Tyner
family.  The morning
message was brought by
Executive Secretary, Rev.

Todd Smith.  After the morning worship service, a meal
was provided for everyone in the fellowship hall.

Pictured L to R:
Beverly, Brooke, and
Rickey Tyler provide
special music during the
36th Homecoming
service.
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Executive Secretary Todd Smith’s Schedule

June
2 Children's Home Board Meeting
4 Funeral - Mrs. Linda Tanner, St. John FWBC
7 New Prospect FWB Church, Pamplico
7 Olanta FWB Church, Olanta
9 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
10 St. John FWB Church, Pamplico
14 First FWB Church, Myrtle Beach
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
21 Father’s Day with Family
26 South Carolina Conference Quarterly Meeting
28 Pine Grove FWB Church, Jefferson
July
5 Lesslie FWB Church, Rock Hill
6 Spartanburg Area Minister's Luncheon
7 Conway Minister’s Breakfast
11 Central Association Quarterly Meeting
12 Bethel FWB Church, Florence
14 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
18-23 NAFWB Convention, Cincinnati, OH
25 Beaver Creek Quarterly Meeting
26 First FWB Church, Inman, SC
26 First FWB Church, Una, SC
August
4 Conway Minister’s Breakfast
9 Bay Branch FWB Church, Timmonsville
11 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
15 Palmetto Conference
16 Eastside FWB Church, Florence
18 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
22 Eastern Conference Quarterly Meeting
23 High Point FWB Church, Lancaster

New Bookstore Manager

June 2009 Missionary Deficit Accounts:

Please pray about what God might have you or your
church to do in helping to reduce the account deficits of
these faithful South Carolina Missionaries.

David Aycock (Brazil) ($31,694.37)
Carlisle Hanna (India) ($88,095.24)
Bobby Poole (Brazil) ($4,104.78)
Fernando Bustamante (Effingham) ($5,554.78)

Mark Your Calendar

FWB National Convention - July 19-22, 2009, in
Cincinnati, Ohio

SC FWB Junior Camp - July 27-31, 2009, at Camp Pee
Dee in Marion, SC

SC WAC State Retreat - October 2-3, 2009, at the
White Oak Conference Center in Winnsboro, SC.

SC Conference First CTS Preliminary Meeting - Oct 17
Resitration 9:00 AM - Bay Branch FWB Church

SC FWB Fall Teen Retreat
- October 23-25, 2009, in
Myrtle Beach, SC.

Children’s Home Day -
Saturday, November 7,
2009

     On June 17, 2009, Christopher Edwards, assumed the
position as bookstore manager in Mrs. Linda Tanner’s
place.  Christopher graduated from Free Will Baptist
Bible College in Nashville, TN, in May 2008 with a B.A.
in General Christian Ministries.  Christopher and his wife
Emily have one son Jadon (7 months old).  Emily gradu-
ated from Free Will Baptist Bible College in 2006 with an
Associates Degree in Business and Administration.  Emily
and Christopher were involved in various youth and other
ministries in Free Will Baptist churches in Tennessee and
Georgia while attending Free Will Baptist Bible College.
Christopher was ordained into the Gospel ministry at the
Donelson Fellowship Free Will Baptist Church in Nash-
ville, TN, on Sunday, May 31, 2009.  Christopher is the
son of Rev. Mike Edwards, pastor at Horse Branch Free
Will Baptist Church in Turbeville.  Please pray for him
and his family during this transition.  Christopher is
available to fill in or supply the pulpit for pastors while
they are away.  Also, if you would like to contact him, his
email address is Chris@scfwb.com, or you can call him at

the Free Will Baptist
Christian Book and
Supply at 843-657-2092.

Memorial to Mrs. Linda Tanner

After a battle with cancer, Mrs. Linda Tanner, a native of
Pamplico, SC, went on to be with the Lord on June 1,
2009.  Mrs. Linda is survived by four sisters, her husband
Dexter, and her son Scott Tanner.  Mrs. Linda worked with
A.B. Dick and Company in Lake City for seventeen years,
and afterward worked with Lazy Boy Company in Florence
for 17 years.  Under previous Executive Secretary Mike
Jones’ leadership, Mrs. Linda Tanner came to work at our
South Carolina Free Will Baptist Christian Book and Supply
after her retirement at Lazy Boy.  She continued working
with the FWB Christian Book and Supply until the end of
2008 as her health permitted.  Her funeral was held on
Thursday, June 4, 2009, at St. John Free Will Baptist
Church in Pamplico, where Mrs. Linda served as a faithful
member for 12 years.  The funeral service was officiated
by Rev. Rickey Evans, pastor at Evergreen FWB Church in
Conway, Executive Secretary Todd Smith, and Rev.
Brandon Poston.  During the funeral service, Mrs. Lynn
Marlowe provided the special music.  Mrs. Linda was
saved in March 1997 at St. John FWB Church under the
ministry of Rev. Rickey Evans.  He described her as being
“faithful and dedicated.”  He also said, “You could count
on Mrs. Linda to be at church.  You didn’t have to worry
about whether or not she was going to be there.  She was
the key to help everything stay together.”  Mrs. Linda
served her church and faithfully served our South Carolina
Free Will Baptist churches.  She is now rejoicing with our
Lord in Heaven with the saints that have gone on before us.

The Informer is a bimonthly publication of the South Carolina Free Will
Baptist State Office located at 1169 Atkinson Street, Turbeville, SC

29162.  The Informer is distributed in the second month of each
publication.  The purpose of the Informer is to share news and events

relating to South Carolina Free Will Baptist churches and their ministries
that are a part of the National Association of Free Will Baptist located in

Antioch, TN.  Any suggested news worthy articles and pictures are
encouraged to be submitted to Executive Secretary Todd Smith by the

15th day of the 1st month of each publication.  Please forward all
information to ToddSmith@scfwb.com.  All articles are subject to editing

and exclusion based on content and space availability.

(Pictured Left:  Christo-
pher and Emily Edwards

and their son Jadon)
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